Fry’s Spring Neighborhood Association

April 12, 2006

Attendees:

Bob Archer



Phil Chase


Paul Beyer

Susan Foard



Hilda  R. Matos

A.K.Wieder

Joe Mooney



Adrienne Dent

John Santoski

Stephen Andrews


Ashley Cooper

Peter Hedlund

Becky Sims



Patrick Healy


Peter Dennison

Pam Dennison


Terri DiCintio

Chip King


Jay Dicharry



Vance High


Jeanne S. Chase
Meeting,  Date,  and  Time


Second Wednesday of the month at the Cherry Avenue Christian Church, 5:30 p.m.


Next regular meeting date: May 10, 2006

Special Fry’s Spring Neighborhood Association City Council Candidate Forum


Monday, April 24, 6:00 p.m. - 7:15 p.m.


Cherry Avenue Christian Church


Come and bring someone!


Focus will be protecting quality of life in our neighborhood


Dave Norris, Rob Schilling, and Julian Taliaferro will participate

Web Site (http://avenue.org/fsna)

Do make weekly stops to check on the new updates at this site maintained by Peter 

Hedlund.  Send items to be included to John Santoski, President, and Jeanne S. Chase, Secretary.
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Cherry Avenue “Thumb” (a.k.a. “Tongue”)


Bob Archer, Cherry Avenue Christian Church Board member, and other members of the FSNA asked Ashley Cooper, Neighborhood Planner of the N.D.S, if she would check with Jim Tolbert of N.D.S. about the timetable set forth to “keep the promise” to eliminate the thumb/tongue that was added in front of the church several months ago.  Bob said that members of his church had the perception that the City was dragging their heels on eliminating this mistake.  He expressed hope that the City would “keep the promise” more sooner than later.  Ashley said that it was Jim Tolbert’s intent to “keep the promise”.  It is hoped that this will occur more sooner that later.  Ashley was asked by FSNA to send the update for the timetable to both Cherry Avenue Christian Church and to Andrea Wieder who are both following the progress of this project for FSNA.  Ashley said that she would do so.

JPA Bridge/ Todd Avenue


Adrienne Dent asked Ashley when the committee will be formed for the JPA bridge to work on the design.  It was expressed by the attending members of the FSNA that this committee include Todd Avenue neighbors as well as other members who live throughout the Fry’s Spring neighborhood since the bridge is the entry point to the Fry’s Spring Neighborhood from JPA.  Ashley said that she would follow this up and get back to Adrienne and to John.  For Adrienne’s full report, see pages 7-8 of these minutes. 
Camera Report Sought for Old Lynchburg Road Storm Drain


Members of the Old Lynchburg Road neighborhood who have sought the final report for the storm drain camera which was initially done on March 9, 2006 asked Ashley to look into this as phone calls by Hilda Matos to Mr.  Tony  Edwards had not been returned as of April 12, 2006.  It was shared with FSNA that the test was run by Mr.  Cook, Mr.  Wilkerson, and Mr.  Harlow and that the results were turned over to Mr.  Edwards who was turning them over to Jim Tolbert who was to get the results to the neighbors.  Ashley said that it was her understanding that this report was forthcoming to the neighbors from 201-229 Old Lynchburg Road under whose front yards this storm drain runs.  Mrs.  Matos expressed disappointment that Mr.  Edwards had not returned her calls.  Mrs.  Matos lives at 205 Old Lynchburg Road and does not have e-mail, but did leave both her home number and her cell number in the messages for the call back.  Ashley said that she would follow this up for us.  

Highland and Robertson


Ashley Cooper said that she would be in touch for the scheduling of a special meeting to discuss Highland and Robertson traffic calming with FSNA.  The question was raised as to when the No Parking signs would reappear.  Ashley said that she would check into this as well.  
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JPA Bridge/Todd Avenue, Part II


Adrienne Dent reported that the bridge work to replace the existing structure is slated to occur in 2008 and would remain closed for 18-24 months while the work was being completed. Her full, written report is included in these minutes.  Joe Mooney suggested that Maurice Cox might be asked to participate as a volunteer consultant concerning the bridge design because of his extensive background and knowledge.  Those in attendance thought that this would be a great idea.  For Adrienne’s full report, see pages 7-8 of these minutes. 
Development
of the Dymond Property


Paul Beyer, Rick Beyer’s son, came to request a Task Force to look at the development site between Sunset Road, Sunset Avenue and Stribling Avenue known as the Dymond property, where the land has been excavated, but currently is facing a new dilemma of very steep slopes.  Much frustration was voiced by FSNA members as to lack of trust of the developer and lack of trust of the NDS.  One opinion was that the site , “Looks like a moonscape!”  It was requested of John Santoski to write to Jim Tolbert to get a current understanding of the status of the City’s thinking on this.  There was profound disappointment that the FSNA was having to initiate this and that the City had not initiated the dialogue.  The value of hiring an independent consultant who is also environmentally knowledgeable was weighed by many sides.  Joe Mooney gave strong voice to this idea to get an independent architect/engineer to enter into the knowledge base of understanding concerning the Hickman property being developed as well as other developments in and surrounding the Fry’s Spring Neighborhood.  


Paul Beyer will be in touch with John Santoski as to a date and time to take a walking tour of the property to look at the site collectively.  This announcement will be put out to the FSNA membership for anyone’s participation.  It was further felt by some that these questions of development in and around the Fry’s Spring Neighborhood should be addressed in a public forum, possibly at the Charlottesville Planning Commission.  Peter Dennison asked Paul Beyer,

“ How many lots do you have to have to break even?”   Paul said that he did not work in that end of the business and was not able to give a factual answer.  One key difference for the developer is the new January 2006 Critical Slopes issue.   


Peter Hedlund was asked to get in touch with the University contacts for further insight.  (i.e. Ida Lee and/or David Newman) Other names suggested were Maurice Cox and Mary Hughes.  Terri suggested that we are being given the opportunity to correct the problems of the past.  John will pursue the dialogue on two fronts.  He will write a letter to both the developer as well as to the City.  Patrick Healy reminded FSNA that we are the vision people and should hold those people entrusted with responsible planning, discussion, communication and execution of this vision to the highest expectations. 

Parking Garage in Fontaine

John asked if anyone had heard about a proposed parking garage to be built in the 
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Parking Garage in Fontaine (Cont.)
Fontaine Research Park area.   Coran Capshaw was reported to be interested as well as helping to build a much needed bridge to help reduce the volume of traffic currently impacting the Fry’s Spring Neighborhood on a connector road yet to be built.  Folks were asked to contact John if further information was available.

Southern Area B Study

It was reported that as of yet neither the City of Charlottesville or Albemarle County had adopted the Southern Area B Study.  It is within this study that relief exists on connector roads to take the high volume of traffic and speed off of Charlottesville City neighborhood streets primarily being generated by County residents.  It was strongly suggested that folks become proactive while energies can make a difference: write letters, write e-mails, attend the meetings posted on the Web site.  E-mail addresses of City and County leaders are readily available as are the mailing addresses.

Biscuit Run

Andrea Wieder encouraged large numbers of Fry’s Spring Neighborhood residents to 

become involved.  Biscuit Run is 3-5 miles from the city limits.  Attend the Albemarle County Planning work sessions.  Collect the maps, diagrams, and studies available to you on a table outside the doorway of the meeting.  Folks are encouraged to speak to the agenda items as well as to other items that do not show up on the agenda.  Andrea expressed profound disappointment that the Charlottesville City Planners, the Charlottesville City Council, and the NDS have not ha a representative, or more, at each of these meetings that decisions greatly affect the neighborhoods of Charlottesville.  It was further felt that combined meetings of the Charlottesville Planners and the Albemarle Planners on a regular schedule is a well focused idea.

The next Albemarle County Planning Commission meeting is on April 18, 2006.  Check out the FSNA Web site for details.  For Andrea’s full report, see pages 9-10 of these minutes.
Huntley Hall

The current owners of Huntley Hall, located on Sunset Avenue, have requested a Task 

Force from FSNA to look at decisions facing their property and the property around them which impacts all of the Fry’s Spring Neighborhood. This small group of neighbors, it is hoped, will meet with them and discuss their plans and to provide feedback.  The Valente’s, current owners, have purchased the Huntley mansion from Tom Hickman and plan to develop the mansion property as well as the lot next to the mansion.  Strong sentiments were voiced during the FSNA meeting on March 12, 2006 to bring in an outside consultant who is trained in architecture and environmental concerns to be on the Task Force as well. Individuals and agencies were suggested.  All persons interested contact John Santoski, President or Jeanne S. Chase, Secretary.
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Granger Property

Coran Capshaw would like to change the present zoning to less residential and more 

business space.    It is hoped that proffers will be offered to help relieve the stress on local, residential streets in the Fry’s Spring Neighborhood of the current high volume of speeding

traffic.  The existing infrastructure of the 1940's needs immediate help!  The existing streets are maxed out.  For Andrea Wieder’s full report, see pages 9-10 of these minutes.
Fry’s Spring Neighborhood City Council Candidates’ Forum


Joe Mooney is making the arrangements for this very important night prior to the May elections.  The forum will take place on Monday, April 24, 6:00 p.m.-7:15 p.m. The Cherry Avenue Christian Church has been reserved for this public forum until 7:45 p.m.   All three candidates will attend: Dave Norris, Rob Schilling, and Julian Taliaferro.  Jeanne Chase, Secretary, will arrive early to have the room ready in order for the event to start promptly at 6:00 p.m.  After you park in the parking lot, use the front door.  Joe Mooney and John Santoski will act as the evening’s moderators.  Vance High and other FSNA members made suggestions as to the format of the evening.  Any questions relative to the event?  Call or e-mail Joe Mooney.

Fire Safety


Brett Grimm, Deputy Chief (Acting), of the Charlottesville Fire Department, sent to us brochures that were called, Firewise Communities for Virginia, for making decisions around our homes.  We had raised the question during the March 12, 2006 meeting of the amount of dead wood, dry brush, and storm damage on the land around the Fry’s Spring Beach club that is also close to a lot of homes.  The neighbors wanted the fire department to be aware of its existence should a fire be reported in that area.  

Updates on Oktoberfest and Old Lynchburg Road


Due to the discussions of the evening going until 7:30 p.m. Peter Hedlund was asked to give the update on Oktoberfest at the May 10, 2006 meeting.  


The update on Old Lynchburg Road will be given at the same meeting by Jeanne Chase.  A background sheet was given out during the April 12, 2006 meeting which can also be found on the Web site as to the challenges currently being addressed by the Old Lynchburg Road residents.  This was the document that was presented on February 18, 2006 as a base for discussion by neighbors who met with Blake Caravati, Jim Tolbert, Kevin Lynch, John Santoski, and Mike Farruggio.  All neighbors were invited to participate in those discussions.  Reports are expected from Jim Tolbert and an update was received this week from Kevin Lynch and from Blake Caravati which have been shared with the neighbors.  Tolbert, Caravati, and Lynch are expected to meet with the neighbors in the near future.  These updates will be shared at the May 10, 2006 meeting of the FSNA.  The offer to do a “Safety and Drainage Walk” on Old Lynchburg Road is
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Updates on Oktoberfest and Old Lynchburg Road (continued)

an open offer.  We will start at JPA and walk to Middleton with stops along the way.  Contact Jeanne S.  Chase (434) 977-1723 or e-mail pdcjsc@earthlink.net to set up a convenient time.

Quality of Life in Fry’s Spring Neighborhood - Broaden the Base of Communications


Be ProActive.  Educate yourself on the issues...and there are many!  Visit the Web site weekly.  (http://avenue.org/fsna)  Have you written a letter?  Then write another one.  Have you written some e-mails to City and County leaders?  Then write some more e-mails.  Have you attended any of the meetings of the Planning Commissions - City and County, City Council meetings, C.H.A.R.T. or M.P.O. meetings?  Then choose to become the Meeting of the Month member over and above the FSNA, second Wednesday of the month!  We need your

ProActive time and attention as things are in the planning and development stages.  Need direction as to current issues and goals of the FSNA...read the letters already written on the Web site and/or call or e-mail John Santoski, President.  Keep the tone of your communication positive.  Be pleasantly persistent.

Tours of the Neighborhood Issues Afforded All Three Candidates for City Council


As of Thursday, April 20, 2006 all three City Council candidates will have gotten the same tour of the issue sights of the Fry’s Spring Neighborhood as well as the Biscuit Run site.  All three candidates have been given the Web site for FSNA.  

Respectfully submitted,

Jeanne S.  Chase

Secretary, Fry’s Spring Neighborhood Association

April 22, 2006

Final copy of minutes 
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JPA Bridge Project Report for April 12th 2006 F. S. N. A. Meeting–by Adrienne Dent
● Ashley Cooper has indicated that the construction should begin in 2008. No official date has been set and the project is expected to take about 18-24 months.

● In late January Jim Tolbert received a letter from Greg Krystyniak (JPA Bridge Project Manager and VDOT Engineer). The letter responded to four items: 

1. width of travel lanes throughout project

2. width of bridge 

3. possible right in only access on Todd Ave. 

4. reorganization of parking on Todd Ave. based on right in access

This letter can be found on the FSNA. website (http://avenue.org/fsna/news/VDOTJPA.pdf) . The basic response was that lanes could not be altered, that the grass median south of the bridge must remain at its existing width because of utility poles, that a traffic study confirmed the need to keep the bridge at it’s proposed width (the bridge must transition from two to four lanes before the Fontaine intersection) and that keeping Todd Ave. open with right in only access is not possible.

● In mid February I posed additional questions to Greg Krystyniak and received a response (both letters are on the FSNA website) which clarified the following points:

1. the Todd Ave. turn-around was located to avoid Railroad right of way.

2. The paved rectangle at the closed end of Todd Ave. is not parking but maneuver space for 2202 JPA parking.

3. The trapezoid-shaped piece that includes the turn-around will become City owned and maintained.

4. It is not possible to close off Todd Ave. earlier and to eliminate the need for a switchback ADA ramp.

5. No drawings were done regarding feasibility of right turn in only access on Todd Ave. Guardrail installation experts in the Traffic Division deemed this not practical.

6. Utility design can not be altered without causing delay to the project.  The City determined that it does not want to incur the additional cost of undergrounding utilities. 

7. Pedestrian crossing placement remains to be considered by City and VDOT.

● I have directed questions about the process of executing the JPA Bridge plan and of finalizing design to Ashley Cooper, Jim Tolbert, Angela Tucker and Greg Krystyniak. Ashley deferred to Angela Tucker who never responded. 
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JPA Bridge Project Report for April 12th 2006 F. S. N. A. Meeting–by Adrienne Dent (continued)
Jim Tolbert said that the City needed to get through the budget process first and that, assuming there’s an agreement on what VDOT will pay and what Charlottesville will pay, a designer will be hired in May and neighbors will be involved. 

Greg Krystyniak replied that VDOT is currently the Right of Way Phase of project development. Final designs still need to be completed and will not be done in the immediate future. He suggested that there would be time in the Spring to work with the City staff on a proposal of desired details for possible integration into the final design.

  I  e-mailed Jim Tolbert about Susan Foard’s idea of keeping the NO TRUCK enforced South of the new JPA Bridge. Jim Tolbert said that this could be done.

  Andrea Wieder informed me of an elusive Urban Design Committee charged by City Council to review the design of the JPA Bridge project and to report back to City Council. There is no evidence that there was ever a meeting of the U.D. C. with regard to the JPA Bridge. I have written a letter to Assistant City Manager Ms. Small-Toney who was designated to lead this committee. I have requested the following:


Who comprises the U. D. C.?


Are there or can there be representatives of the F.S.N.A. on this committee?


All documentation of U. D. C. meetings regarding JPA Bridge.

No written response has been received. A telephone inquiry yielded a terse response that she does not have anything to do with the project and that she doesn’t know why her name might have been associated with the project.  

I learned from Jim Tolbert that the committee is defunct and hasn’t met for at least two years. 

  Neighborhood Development Services has recruited help from LPDA (Land Planning and Design Associates) with regards to final design issues. Jim Tolbert told me that any design committee will include neighbors and will try to accommodate neighbors’ desires. Angela Tucker is responsible for this and Jim expects meetings to begin in May to address these issues.

Since Jim Tolbert has indicated that we neighbors will be part of the design committee, Michael Petrus, myself and a few others will meet to discuss consensus issues to bring to the meeting with the city and its landscape architect. 
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April 12, 2006 

Notes for FSNA meeting at 5:30 pm 

From: Andrea K. Wieder 
Cherry Ave. PUD 

Discussion via e-mail with John S about following up with a letter to city council about the second access road to this development. Tolbert’s remarks at our last FSNA meeting indicated that city council’s deal with Johnson Village was that there would be no second access road. So we could call city council on this and get a change. I have an e-mail note from Blake Caravati saying he would reconsider what everyone knows was a mistake in the first place. This second access route would go a long way to helping our traffic problems on Cherry, Highland and Robertson. 

Fire and Safety Inspection reports on the closing of Todd Ave. 

I have been following up via e-mails to Charles Werner (fire chief) and Linda Johnson to get copies of the reports that Charles Werner made about his inspection several weeks ago. Werner reported at our last FSNA meeting that he had found there to be no problems with closing Todd Avenue as far as fire trucks getting around is concerned. 

But there are lots of other emergency services that have not bee around to do any inspections. And I find it hard to understand how a street can be closed down without emergency service inspections and reports. 

Repeated requests for copies of the report(s) have not yielded nothing. Werner has been dealing with health issues and promises to put his Chief of Operations on the task. My request for names/contact info of this person or persons has gone unanswered. I am in contact now with Jim Tolbert on this matter. 

Permanent closure of Todd Avenue 

Beginning in Feb. I have been in touch with S. Craig Brown on the matter of closing Todd Ave. permanently. I have asked him for information about what the process is for closing down a city street. He has been busy with other matters but I hope to hear something about this from him. The reason I am folllowing up on this is that there has not been a public hearing on the closing of Todd Avenue. There was a public hearing about the re-do of Fontaine/Maury and the rebuilding of the JPA RR bridge, but the ads placed in the papers and other places about this public hearing made absolutely no mention of the closure of Todd Ave. 

Biscuit Run Work Sessions/Albemarle County Office Building 

These meetings are terribly important to our neighborhood and while the county planning session meetings are long our input is important. There is a portion of EVERY meeting that includes public comment, usually at the beginning of the meeting. Getting our names on the attendee list
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Biscuit Run Work Sessions/Albemarle County Office Building (continued)

and speaking up whenever we can about our interest in the size of the development project, its density and how it will affect our physical and social environment are a huge concern. 

I was quite surprised to see that there was not a single representative from city council or our planning commission attending the meeting in March. I sent an e-mail about this to Mike Farrugio. The Albemarle Planning Commission is making rough/early versions of their meeting minutes available to city council/staff and it seems to me that this is an invitation to work together and should not be ignored. 

Handouts available at the start of the meeting are extremely helpful and very informative. And the handouts include public comments from any one who writes or sends e-mails to the Albemarle County Planning Commission about any aspect of this development project. Some pretty interesting stuff. 

Roads around town/county 

I have followed up with some Alb. county folks about roads and development around the FSNA area. I will have more on this as soon as I get my complete color copy of the Southern Area B Study. Some of the maps and traffic study material there is pretty interesting. I have heard that the Meadowbrook Parkway will cost $4 million more that was planned. It is my understanding that none of the connector roads we are concerned about are being funded yet. With $4 million more going to Mbrook it is hard to imagine where VDOT /City/County can find dough to fund the connectors. It may be that some of the developers working on big projects in the county will be proffering roads with their development deals, but I am not sure how that would work out. More as I learn more. 

Notes for FSNA meeting at 5:30 pm from: Andrea K. Wieder, 12 April 2006

